RHODE ISLAND GOVERNMENT REGISTER
PUBLIC NOTICE OF PROPOSED RULEMAKING

AGENCY: RISLA

DNVISION:

RULE IDENTIFIER: 850-RICR-00-00-2 ERLID 4117
REGULATION TITLE: Pharmacy Reward Program
RULEMAKING ACTION: Direct Final Rulemaking

Direct Final:f no formal objection is received on or before 1/4/18RISLA will file the

repeal without opportunity for public comment.

TYPE OF FILING: Repeal

TIMETABLE FORACTION ON THE PROPOSED RULE: Public notice date is 12/4/17, end of

comment period date is 1/4/18

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED RULE: The Pharmacy Reward Program is being repealed
because it is no longer in effect due to the elimination in 2010 of the Federal Family Education
Loan Program (FFELP). There are no student loan borrowers that are currently participating in
the program

COMMENTS INVITED:

All interested parties are invited to submit written or oral comments concerning the proposed

regulations by 1/4/18 to the addresses listed below.



ADDRESSES FOR PUBLIC COMMENT SUBMSSIONS:

Mailing Address: 935 Jefferson Blvd, Ste 3000
Warwick, Rl 02886

Email Address: info@risla.com

WHERE COMMENTS MAY BENSPECTED:

Mailing Address: 935 Jefferson Blvd, Ste 3000
Warwick, Rl 02886

FOR FUTHERNFORMATION CONTACT:

ATTN: Noel Simpson, Deputy Director
Rhode Island Student Loan Authority
935 Jefferson Blvd.
Warwick, RI 02882
(401) 468-1792

SUPPLEMENTARY NFORMATON:

Regulatory Analysis Summary and Supporting Documentation:

There is no benefit or cost to the state in repealing this regulation. There are currently no

participants in the Pharmacy Reward Program. Eligible applicants are required to have a FFELP

student loan either made by RISLA or by one of its affiliated lenders as defined in the regulation.

The FFELP program was discontinued on June 30, 2010 For full regulatory analysis or

supporting documentation see agency contact person above.

Authority for This Réemaking: §42-35-2.11

Regulatory Findings:



In the development of the proposed re p e al consideration was given to: (1) alternative
approaches; (2) overlap or duplication with other statutory and regulatory provisions; and (3)
significant economic impact on small business. No alternative approach, duplication, or

overlap was identified based upon available information.
The Proposed Repeal:

RISLA proposes to repeal 850-RICR-00-00-2 as follows:
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